


























 

200 S. Hamilton Rd.  Gahanna, Ohio 43230  
614.342.4010 (Phone)  614.342.4100 (Fax) 

 
July 24, 2020 
 
Suncraft Corporation Inc 
122 W, Johnstown Rd 
Gahanna, OH 43230 
 
RE:   Project 946 Peppercorn Pl Variance Comment Letter 
 
Dear Suncraft Corporation Inc: 
 
The following comments were generated from the review of the submitted plans and documents for the 
referenced project.   
 

Building 

1. The alterations will be required to comply with the Residential Code of Ohio.  No objections to the 
location of the front porch. 

 

Fire District 

2. The fire division has no objection to the variance, since it is residential and not referenced in the 2017 
Ohio Fire Code.  

 

Engineering 

3. The proposed does not create any known conflicts with existing utilities.  Recommend for approval. 
 

Parks 

4. No Comment Per Julie Prederi 
 

Community Development 

5. Informational Comment - Staff has no objections to the variance request.  The 4' encroachment into 
the required 35' front yard building setback appears to be consistent with other homes in the 
neighborhood.  Please see forthcoming staff report for additional staff comments. 

 

Public Service 
6. No Comment Received.  

 
 
If you have any comments or questions, please contact me at kelly.wicker@gahanna.gov or (614) 342-4025. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Kelly Wicker 
Administrative Assistant 



 

PLANNING STAFF REPORT 

Summary 

Variance to permit a covered porch in the front yard for the property located at 946 Peppercorn Place.  

The property is zoned Single Family (SF-3).  SF-3 requires a 35’ front yard setback as measured from the 

right-of-way.  The home was constructed with a 31’ front yard setback.  The setback is consistent with 

the plat which has a 30’ front yard setback.  If granted, the variance would allow the porch to have the 

same setback as the garage, 31’.   

 

The property was platted in 1988.  The zoning code at that time did not have an SF-3 designation.  The 

changes to the zoning ordinance has created a conflict with the plat. Chapter 1127 of the zoning code 

provides that no structures can be enlarged or altered unless in conformance with the zoning code 

unless a variance is granted.  

 

Survey 

 
 

 

Variance  

Planning Commission shall not grant a variance unless it finds that all of the following conditions apply: 

a) There are special circumstances or conditions applying to the land, building or use referred to in 

the application. 



 

b) The granting of the variance is necessary for the preservation and enjoyment of substantial 

property rights. 

c) The granting of the application will not materially affect adversely the health or safety of 

persons residing or working in the neighborhood of the proposed use and will not be materially 

detrimental to the public welfare or injurious to property or improvements in such 

neighborhood. 

 

Recommendation 

Staff recommends approval of the variance as submitted.  The changes to the zoning ordinance has 

created the necessity for the variance.  The neighboring properties have similar setbacks.  Granting the 

variance would be consistent with development of surrounding properties. 

 

Location/Zoning Map 

 
 

 

Respectfully Submitted By:  

Michael Blackford, AICP 

City Planner/Zoning Administrator 


